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c/o Gary J. Riedner, City Supervisor 

206 East 3rd Street 
P.O. Box 9203 

Moscow ID 83843 
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Fax  (208) 883-7018 
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Hearing Impaired (208) 883-7019 

May 31, 2012 

 

Patrick Baird, THPO/Archaeologist 

Nez Perce Tribe 

Cultural Resource Program 

PO Box 365 

Lapwai, ID 83540-0365 

 

Subject: Historic preservation concerns at concerns for City of Moscow - Elevator Railroad Spur Property 

 

Dear Mr. Baird: 

 

The city of Moscow may be conducting an environmental site assessment on two parcels (former railroad right-of-

way) purchased by the City of Moscow in 2010. The parcels are located between Lilly and Asbury Streets, Moscow, 

Idaho. The land area is approximately 0.5 acres in size and is zoned Industrial. The site is located at latitude 46.73366 

North and longitude -117.00607 West.  

 

The subject property is located along the abandoned Dumas/Columbia Grain elevator railroad spur between Lilly and 

Asbury Streets. West First Street terminates at the site’s western boundary. The former elevators are present east of 

the site (currently being deconstructed) which is otherwise located in a residential neighborhood. The northern site is 

gravel surfaced and the railroad tracks have been removed. Hog creek flows through the southern site. There are no 

buildings or occupants residing at the site.  

 

Historical fire insurance maps produced by the Sanborn Map Company were requested from Environmental Data 

Resources, Inc. (EDR) to evaluate past uses of the site and adjoining properties. The Sanborn maps were made 

available through EDR (selected years reviewed: 1893 – 1963). Since these references are copyright protected, 

reproductions are not provided in this letter, but revealed the following historical uses and associated timelines. 

The city of Moscow’s contractor will conduct an environmental site assessment to determine the extent of soil, 

ground water and surface water contamination with past practices at the site. The environmental site assessment will 

consist of  surface and subsurface soil samples as well as ground water and surface water sample collection and 

analysis. These samples are typically collected by advancing soil borings (1 to 3 inches in diameter) using a drill rig 

or a direct push technology from a depth of 2 inches to the ground water table (approximately 15 feet below ground 

surface [bgs]). No large scale excavations are anticipated as part of the assessment process. 

 

The city of Moscow is requesting a determination letter as to whether or not there are any significant as to whether or 

not there are any historic concerns the THPO might have with regard to this site location. 

 

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to phone me at (208) 883-7007 or email at 

jjones@ci.moscow.id.is. If you wish to contact our funding agency regarding this proposed project, please contact 

Terri Griffith at (206)553-8511 or email at Griffith.Terri@epamail.epa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeffrey B. Jones, AICP 

Economic Development Specialist 
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